
RE-OPENING OF THE WANDONG PUBLIC HALL 
 
Following two years of renovations, the Wandong Hall has been re-opened for 
bookings.   
The official re-opening was held on Sunday 22nd April 2012 and included a street fete 
and entertainment.   
"We hope you made it to the opening of the Wandong Public Hall. The building looks 
fantastic and the new areas have blended in very well with the original. The designers did 
a great job melding the new with the old. There were a lot who attended on the day and it 
was a pleasure to officially open the hall along with Cindy McLeish MP, Member for 
Seymour. as the State Government through the Bushfire funding donated a large amount 
to this project. Others who donated included the Bendigo Bank Enterprise Fund and our 
own Community Bank in Wallan. Council was another contributor and project overseer. 
All should be congratulated on a wonderful outcome even if we did have to wait nearly 
three years for it to be up and running again but the results are worth it. Congratulations 
to all the Hall Committee for the untold hours they put in to ensure everything ran well 
especially Christine Gordon.   
MAYOR SUE MARSTAELLER"  
   
"The Wandong Public Hall Committee wish to thank the dignitaries, stall holders, 
community and sports groups, Wandong Primary School, Wandong District Community 
Church, Face Painter, Vintage car owners, Jumping Castle proprietor, Mitchell Shire 
Band Quartet, Steve Varga and his muso's and our resident photographer Trevor Thomas 
for giving of their valuable time to the Hall Open Day and to Hortwide Services for their 
donation of plants to re -establish the gardens around the Hall.    In particular we wish to 
thank all those who came along to the Hall for a "Look See" and to take part in the 
activities and make the day such a success. Thank you.   
CHRISTINE GORDON (SECRETARY)"   
 
 


